
Parish Staff

Rev.Thomas J Cieslikowski, Administrator 

Joan Kayser, Office Manager 

Denny McNamara, Cemetery Director

Debi Durette,     Coordinator of Religious Education

Glenn Durette,   Director of Music (Good Shepherd)

Frank Parda,      Building and Grounds (Good Shepherd)

Michael Vignola, Bulletin Editor, Webmaster Parish Website  

Parish Website www.stnicholasct.org

Email - stnicholasct@comcast.net


Telephone 203-888-9243 - Fax 203-888-6016

Baptisms

Registration is required.

Please call the rectory office.

Marriages

Please contact rectory office at least

six months in advance.

Office of Vocations

Phone: 860-242-5573

Web site: www.vocationshartford.org

Sick Calls

We are happy and honored to visit the sick

or homebound.

   Saint

   Nicholas

      Parish

   January 23, 2022


Seymour, Connecticut

Rectory Office Hours

Good Shepherd
Mon. to Thur. 9:00am - 4:00pm

Fri. Closed

Church of the Good Shepherd

135 Mountain Road 


Vigil Mass Saturday 4:30 pm

Sunday Mass:  11:00 am


Weekdays (M,T,W,Th,) 9:00 am

Sat.Confession 3:30 - 4:00 pm

St. Augustine Church

35 Washington Ave 


Sunday Mass 9:30 am

Handicap Accessible Side Entrance 
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Weekly Church Calendar

Jan

 2022 St Augustine Good Shepherd

In Memory of 


Kathleen E. Jachimowski 
Jamaitis and Edward J. 

Jachimowski

In Memory of


Elene Tong


Not Available
In Memory of


Jachimowski  & 
Gioielli Families

In Memory of 


Anthony Sr & Anna

Chepulis

In Memory of 


Lawrence

Argonese



Altar Wine



Hosts

 
SANCTUARY 

LAMP

Date Time Intention Requested By: Events

Sat Jan. 22

Good Shepherd 4:30pm ✝  Karen Torres Mom & Family

Sun.Jan. 23

St Augustine 9:30am Mass Available

Sun. Jan. 23

Good Shepherd 11:00am ✝  Steven Plotkin Wife & Children

Mon. Jan. 24

Good Shepherd 9:00am Mass Available

Tue. Jan. 25

Good Shepherd 9:00am ✝  Leonard Tomasheski, Jr. McGuirk Family Rosary in 

Church

Wed. Jan. 26

Good Shepherd 9:00am ✝  Alice Cieslikowski Family

Thu. Jan. 27

Good Shepherd 9:00am Annette & Frank Marcucio -  60th Wedding Anniversary

Fri. Jan. 28

Good Shepherd No Mass

Sat Jan. 29

Good Shepherd 4:30pm ✝  Theresa B. Tucci Mr & Mrs Alfred Tucci Jr

Sun. Jan. 30

St Augustine 9:30am ✝  Joseph & ✝  Florence 

Klezovich
Family

Sun. Jan. 30

Good Shepherd 11:00am ✝  Linda Janeskie Family

On Line Giving 
Offertory will be 
provided on a  

Monthly Schedule

December $3,345

January 16, 2022

Offertory Envelope 2nd Collection Total 

Collection

$4,142 $4,142

Cathderaticum & 
CSSP

Total Stay in Parish

$244 $3,898

Thank You for your Generosity
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Please Note: 

That we are only reporting first name and initial of last name. We 
ask that if you have a name (1st name and 1st initial of last 
name) that you would like on the list, you must call the rectory 
(203-888-2081 - St. Augustine or 203-888-9243 - Good 
Shepherd) and resubmit the name.  The name will stay on for 2 
months and then be removed unless their name is resubmitted.  
Using this method we can keep names current.  Thank you for 
your cooperation.

Please pray for the health and wholeness in body, mind and spirit 
for:

Jean D Pat S Michael V Arnie R Denise H

Darrin M Bob B Patricia T Suzanne M Alice E

Jane W Doreen O  Maggie D Barbara O Tom G

Michael S Barbara S Jerry D Denny M Irene D

Linda C MT Amy G AP Rose S

Religious Education 2021-2022

 

Religious Education will continue this year, but its format will be the same as last year on account of 
the ongoing pandemic and all of its uncertainty.  We will not be able to hold classes at Seymour High 
School for Grades 1-8 due to the inability of following the continued required safety protocols for 
cleaning, small cohorts, and social distancing that is necessary to keep everyone healthy and safe.

Because of this, we are once again asking you, the parents/guardians of our students, to help them at 
home.  We can assist you through the use of an assigned textbook and unit quizzes provided when 

you register them.  These “unit quizzes” can be used as a guide to help your child(ren) focus on the most important information in 
the unit.  We just ask that you return these completed “unit quizzes” to us.

To adhere to the guidelines of social distancing, we will be stationed in the Fr. Keane Hall at Good Shepherd on Saturday 
mornings, 9:30 AM – 11 AM.  This hall is in the back of the church.  Please come in, wearing a mask, to register and receive the 
materials. 

The following list are dates for registration/pick-up of supplies:

             1/8/22, 1/22/22, 1/29/33, 2/5/22, 2/12/22

Additional Saturday dates for 2022 will be posted at a later time.  Please note that snow/ice would cancel the affected Saturday.If 
you have any questions, please call Debi or Glenn Durette at 203-735-3190.

WISH TREE THANK YOU:


Once again parishioners from St. Nicholas Parish were generous in giving approximately 620 
gifts to be distributed to St. Vincent DePaul in Derby, Veterans Hospital, Spooner House, 
Umbrella Shelter for Battered Women, and Mary & Joseph Place. SPECIAL THANKS to my 
daughter Mary Ellen who printed the labels with hearts.  Also to Jessica Sirowich and her 
daughters Kolbe & Kenzie and her Mom Antoniette Musante who helped with the written labels.  
Special thanks to my husband Bob who is always there to support me and helped separate all 
the gifts along with Jessica and her girls.  To my son Daniel who cut all the labels.  To Mike and 
Linda Vignola who took care of the gifts at St. Augustine and brought them to Good Shepherd.  
MANY MORE thanks to all of you who once again gave so generously to help make

another Christmas a little brighter for so many.  Their thank you notes

will be on the bulletin board as I receive them.


GOD BLESS YOU ALL!!!!

Carmie Potash Co-Ordinator/Chairperson

If you would like to receive a 
statement for income tax purposes 
for donations made in 2021, please 
Contact Business Office, St. 
Nicholas parish at 203-888-9243. 
P r o v i d e n a m e a n d C h u r c h 
envelope number.

Master Table


Free meal pickup on Sunday, Jan 23; 

 3:30 – 5:00pm or until food runs out.


Assumption Church parking lot, drive by 
pickup. All welcome.


In case of inclement weather cancelling the 
event people can call


203.732.7792
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Readings for the week of January 23, 2022

Sunday: Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15/1 Cor 12:12-30 or 
12:12-14, 27/

Lk 1:1-4; 4:14-21

Monday: 2 Sm 5:1-7, 10/Ps 89:20, 21-22, 25-26/Mk 3:22-30

Tuesday: Acts 22:3-16 or Acts 9:1-22/Ps 117: 1bc, 2/Mk 16:15-18

Wednesday: 2 Tm 1:1-8 or Ti 1:1-5/Ps 89:4-5, 27-28, 29-30/Mk 
4:1-20

Thursday: 2 Sm 7:18-19, 24-29/Ps 132:1-2, 3-5, 11, 12, 13-14/Mk 
4:21-25


Friday: 2 Sm 11:1-4a, 5-10a, 13-17/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6a, 6bcd-7, 10-11/
Mk 4:26-34

Saturday: 2 Sm 12:1-7a, 10-17/Ps 51:12-13, 14-15, 16-17/Mk 
4:35-41

Next Sunday: Jer 1:4-5, 17-19/Ps 71:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 15-17 [cf. 15ab]/

1 Cor 12:31—13:13 or 13:4-13/Lk 4:21-30


Observances for the week of January 23, 2022

Sunday: 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time; St. Vincent, Deacon and 
Martyr; St. Marianne Cope, Virgin

Monday: St. Francis de Sales, Bishop and Doctor of the Church

Tuesday: The Conversion of St. Paul the Apostle

Wednesday: Sts. Timothy and Titus, Bishops

Thursday: St. Angela Merici, Virgin

Friday: St. Thomas Aquinas, Priest and Doctor of the Church

Saturday:

Next Sunday: 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time; Celebrate Catholic 

School Week

Welcome! 

We welcome Joan Kayser to the staff of 
Saint Nicholas Parish. Joan takes over 
the position of Office Manager recently 
vacated by Alese Kummer. Joan has 
worked to advocate for senior citizens 
for years. It’s a good thing because she 
will be working for me! 

The new office hours will be Monday 
thru Thursday from 9am to 4pm. The 
office will be closed on Fridays. Please 
be patient with us as we make this 
transition. Let’s make Joan feel at home 
in the rectory office.


Fr. Tom

The Ministry of Christ Today

In this Sunday's Gospel reading, we see Jesus announcing the reality of his ministry: "The 
Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to bring good news to the poor. 
He has sent me to proclaim liberty to captives and recovery of sight to the blind, to set the 
oppressed free, and to proclaim a year acceptable to the Lord.... Today this Scripture 
passage is fulfilled in your hearing."

Did this ministry come to an end when he ascended to heaven and disappeared off the face 
of the earth?

As the reading from Corinthians points out, we are now the Body of Christ on earth.

We are all -- every one of us -- important parts of this body! Do not underestimate yourself. God created you and brought you 
into the Church because you can make a significant difference. No one else can do what you can do, the way you can do it, 
in the plans that he has for making this world a better place.

We Christians are, as a community of believers, the Body of Christ on earth. Every time we receive the Body of Christ in Holy 
Communion, we receive what we are, and thus we're renewed in the continuation of Christ's ministry. His mission is our 
mission.

By receiving Jesus in the Eucharist, we consume not only Jesus in his full humanity and his full divinity, we also consume 
his ministry. The Spirit of the Lord comes upon us. Every Mass is a renewal of our vocation to bring good news to the poor, 
to proclaim liberty to captives and recovery of sight to the blind, to set the oppressed free, and to proclaim what is 
acceptable to the Lord.

In other words, every time we receive Jesus in the Eucharist, the scripture passage that he quoted in Luke 4:18-21 is fulfilled 
again.

Sin is anything that prevents this from happening.

Whenever the prayers of others are not answered, whenever evil is allowed to prevail, whenever souls suffer because they 
have not heard the good news of salvation in Jesus, it's because the parts of Christ's earthly body that can do something 
about it are not doing it. God provides everything that's needed on earth through us! Jesus continues his ministry on 
earth through us!

Questions for Personal Reflection: 
How does it feel to know that you're called to continue Christ's ministry? Reflect on how important you are to the Body of 
Christ and his mission. What are you good at? What do you feel passionate about? What particular evils disturb you most? 
This is where you can make a difference!

Questions for Family & Community Faith Sharing: 
Name ways that ordinary people can bring good news to the poor, or free captives, or help the blind see, or set the 
oppressed free, or proclaim what is acceptable to the Lord. What are your experiences doing this?

© 2022 Terry Modica, Catholic Digital Resources, www.catholicdr.com. Printed by permission.
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"The ABCs of Annulment"

Sponsored by the Metropolitan Tribunal, Bloomfield

Father Philip Schulze, Pastor of Saint Margaret Parish, 24 Academy Street, Madison,

Connecticut, in collaboration with Father George Mukuka, the Judicial Vicar of the Metropolitan. Tribunal in 
Bloomfield, Connecticut, will host "The ABCs of Annulment" on Saturday of January 22nd, 2022, from 10 am to 12:00 
pm, in the Church Hall at the address above. Updates of the process initiated by Pope Francis as well as those made in 
the Archdiocese

of Hartford will be presented by Br. Larry Lussier CSC, and Jim Tottenham.

Follow-up Annulment Workshops to help participants write their applications will be held

at the same address on Saturday January 29th, and February 12'h and 1911), from 10 am to 12:00 pm.

Br. Larry, Jim Tottenham, and other members of the Annulment Team, will be present for the Workshops.

The "ABCs of Annulment" event is open to all at no cost. Participants will receive a folder

with the required printed materials. No registration is required. For further information call 

Br.Larry @ 475-221-8464 or email him at brolarlus300@gmail.com.

Worldwide Marriage Encounter

To support married couples during this time of social distancing, Worldwide Marriage Encounter is 
sponsoring virtual marriage experiences. Some are on weekends and are seven sessions on weekdays 
from 7:00pm to 9:30pm.   Couples will explore their individual personality styles, improve listening and 
communication skills, understand God’s plan for their marriage, and learn how to keep their relationship a 
priority.  Registration is limited and a $100 application fee is required. For more information or to apply, 
call Frank & Margie Pearson at 860-337-2447 or visit them at https://wwmectw.org/.

Allow God to strengthen, renew, rekindle and even transform your marriage sacrament. Take time for your 
marriage by attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Experience.


New Day Bereavement Program – 

St. Thomas the Apostle Church Parish Center

733 Oxford Rd.  Oxford, CT

Those who are grieving the death of a loved one need 
to proactively work through their grief.  One way that 
may be helpful is to participate in the bereavement 
support group called the New Day Program.  This 
program consists of ten two-hour weekly meetings.  
During each meeting, participants work through one 
component of the grieving process, guided by the New 
Day Journal.  

We will be offering two sessions.  Session A:  Zoom 
Starts Thursday, February 3rd from 6:30-8:30pm.  
Session B:  In Person Starts Friday, February 4th from 
10:30am-12:30pm.  Masks are required for the in 
person session.  Sessions are free.  Registration is 
required.   Must RSVP by January 31st.   If you would 
l ike to register, please contact Maryjane at 
2 0 3 - 8 8 8 - 2 3 8 2 e x t 1 0 4 o r 
pastoralcare@stthomasoxford.org
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	 Cindy Baxter - Realtor®
	  Parishioner for 36 Years, Five Star Realtor for 7 years! 

	 The finest compliment I can receive is a referral, Thank you!

	 Cell: (203) 214-9487
	 cindy.baxter@yahoo.com
	 Home Office - Seymour
	 Each Office is Independently Owned and Operated

DAYTON CAMBRA, DDS
Family and Cosmetic Dentistry

Dental Implants and Invisalign

(203) 888-4561(203) 888-4561
245 West St., Rt. 67 • Seymour, CT

CONCEPTIONAL CONCEPTIONAL 
LANDSCAPE SERVICESLANDSCAPE SERVICES

203-734-2825
290 Roosevelt Dr., 

Seymour

800-637-2239
• Heating Oil, Air Conditioning 

Sales & Service
• Propane

• Household Plumbing
• Energy Audits

• Chimney Services
• Natural Gas Service

www.hoffmanfuel.com

HOD #.366 or .99

RALPH NOEL
BUILDING & REMODELING

All Size Jobs, Kitchens, 
Baths, Laminate Flooring,

Additions & More
Licensed & Insured

203-605-8972

161 West Church St.

888-2538
Since 1952Since 1952

“Pledging To Serve As We Would Be Served” “Pledging To Serve As We Would Be Served” 
Burial - Cremation • Pre-Need & Title 19 Trusts

Monuments • Free Bereavement Library 
Franklyn E. Hull • Jane M. HullFranklyn E. Hull • Jane M. Hull • John P. Stavola, L.E., L.F.D.
Obituaries & Virtual Tour Online. Go To www.hullfh.com

\(203) 888-3000 • www.falcionipainting.net

Attorneys At Law

Fred Stanek
Teodosio Stanek, llc

481 OXFORD ROAD, OXFORD

881- 3600

Carl J. Miller III
Director

Kurt Miller
Director

M
   W

Pre-Planned Funeral ArrangementsPre-Planned Funeral Arrangements
– Parishioners –

Miller-Ward     Funeral Home
& Cremation Services

Family Owned
	 Route 67, Seymour	
	 203-888-2021

Title 19
Funeral Planning

Nickie O’Toole Realty LLC
Life-long Local Resident 

Serving Fairfield and New Haven Counties
Home Office: 203-888-3921  
realestate@nickieotoole.com

I Don’t Just List Property, I Sell it!
Nickie DiDio O’Toole  |  Owner/Broker

DENTIST
Nagesh D. Shrestha, DDS

Accepting New Patients
300 Bank St.,

(Rt. 67) Seymour, CT

(203) 888-0700
Evening & Saturday appointments available

Participate with Many Insurances

Anthony V. Chepulis Funeral HomeAnthony V. Chepulis Funeral Home

Funeral & Cremation Services
Licensed DirectorsLicensed Directors: : Anne R Chepulis • Paul N. Warren, Ph.D.

Funeral AssistantFuneral Assistant: Joseph J. Rogalis: Joseph J. Rogalis
47 Washington Ave., Seymour, CT 06483

203-888-3812  |  chepulisfuneralhome.com203-888-3812  |  chepulisfuneralhome.com

DAVIS OIL 
COMPANY INC.
“The Heating Service That Pleases”

Family Owned & Operated
Oil Company

PO Box 8116, New Haven, CT 06513

203-734-6142
HOD.1160

75th

AnniversaryAnniversary
1941 - 2016

Contact Robin Ungaro 
to place an ad today! 
rungaro@4LPi.com 

or (800) 477-4574 x6447

Specializing in Well Water Since 1977

203-736-0202
Family Owned & Operated

 www.Chucta.com

Well Water Specialists

ABSOLUTE ESTATE CLEANOUT SERVICES
No job too big or too small- We Do It All!

All types of cleanouts- foreclosures, 
estate removals, junk hauling, donations,

 dump runs, odds & end jobs- just ask!
Home & Business Asphalt & Concrete Repairs

We get the job done- leave no mess behind!
Fully Licensed & Insured  |  Seymour resident

Call Mark for a Free Estimate  -  203-868-5163
www.absoluteestatecleanoutservices.com

Explorers Learning CenterExplorers Learning Center

30C PROGRESS DRIVE, SEYMOUR30C PROGRESS DRIVE, SEYMOUR
INFANTSINFANTS -  - TODDLERSTODDLERS -  - PRESCHOOLPRESCHOOL &  & MOREMORE
elc.explorerslearningcenter@gmail.comelc.explorerslearningcenter@gmail.com

www.explorerslearning.com

203-881-5437 

Dedicated to testing for & mitigating
radon gas levels in your home.

NOW OFFERING FULL SPECTRUM 

HOME INSPECTIONS FOR

HOME BUYERS & SELLERS IN CT.

  203-985-9441
  absoluteradonct@gmail.com
Owned & operated by a lifelong Seymour resident.

Ask us about the
Catholic Funeral Plan

700 MIDDLETOWN AVENUE, NORTH HAVEN
203-239-2557 • CCACEM.ORG


